

Republic of the Philippines

Department of EducationREGION VI – WESTERN VISAYAS

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF AKLAN

June 9, 2020

To: All Public Schools District Supervisors

Dear Sirs/Mesdames:

Attached is the letter from Engr. **ANTONET B. CATUBUAN**, Chief Statistical Specialist of Philippine Statistics Authority-Aklan, regarding their request to borrow classrooms on August 10-15, 2020 and August 17-22, 2020 that can accommodate 25 pax per class, and to borrow available equipment such as projector, tables and chairs to be used during the 2020 Census of Population and Housing (CPH) on September 1, 2020, for appropriate action.

Very truly yours,

MIGUEL MAC D. APOSIN EdD, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent

DIVISION LETTER No. 36, s. 2020



Poblacion, Numancia, Aklan

Tel/Fax No. (036) 265 3744 | (036) 265 3737 | (036) 265 3738 | (036) 265 3740 | (036) 265 3741

Website: http://www.depedaklan.org Email Address: aklan.1958@deped.gov.ph



Reference No. 20R0604-118

27 May 2020

MIGUEL MAC D. APOSIN, EdD, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent Department of Education Division of Aklan Poblacion, Nurnancia, Aklan Pate: 02 JUN 2020.
Time: E. y. Cyn.
Signatura: Ca.

Dear Dr. Aposin:

We would like to inform you that the 2020 Census of Population and Housing (CPH) will push through on September 1, 2020, after it was moved from its original date which is May 4, 2020. But, due to the conflict of schedule with the impending class opening on August 24, 2020, the services of public school teachers will no longer be involved in this activity. In lieu, the PSA will hire private individuals to conduct the population count in every barangay.

Despite some changes made in the census plans brought by unavoidable circumstance, your assistance in this gigantic activity, still, plays a vital role for the success of this endeavor, specifically, in terms of providing venues and equipment needed for the training.

Prior to the actual conduct of census, our hired data collectors will be trained to equip them with necessary skills and knowledge in data gathering. This will be held in two batches, that is, 10-15 August for the 1st Batch, and 17-22 August for the 2nd Batch. Indispensably, we will be needing classrooms that could accommodate at most 25 pax per class to comply with the minimum health standard on social distancing.

Likewise, it would be of great help if DepEd District Offices will allow us to borrow available equipment such as projector, and tables and chairs to be used during training considering the limited number of resources we have at the provincial office. We assure you that these facilities will be carefully and responsibly handled by our assigned PSA personnel in the area.

We are looking forward for the continuing support of DepEd-Aklan in this activity especially in meeting our training needs. With our collaborative efforts, we can ensure an overwhelming success of this endeavor.

Thank you.

Truly yours

ENGR. ANTONET B. CATUBUAN

Chief Statistical Specialist